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The Honorable Phi) Mendelson. Chairman

Council of the District of Columbia
1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW, Suite 504
Washington. DC 20004

D e a r C h a i r m a n M e n d e l s o n :

Enclosed for consideration and approval by the Council of the District of Columbia ("Council") is the
"Program of All-inclusive Care for the Elderly Establishment Act of 2018." The purpose of this bill is to
establish a Program of All-Inclusive Care for the Elderly ("PACE") program in the District and provide
the Department of Health Care Finance with the authorit>' to manage and oversee the program.

The PACE program is a nationally recognized model for providing medical and social services to elderly
individuals. By using an interdisciplinaiy team of health care professionals, PACE provides its
participants with all of their primaiy, acute and long-term care services. These services are received at
either the participant's home or in a communit)' or PACE center. This cost-effective alternative to nursing
facility care results in the PACE participant being able to continue to stay in the community, and for an
increased availability of community-based options in the District.

Under the PACE program, providers approved by both DHCP and the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid
Services (CMS) would provide all-inclusive, community-based care to individuals residing in designated
parts of the District. Thirty-two states already have PACE programs in place. Approval of this legislation
will allow the District to become the next jurisdiction to provide its residents with comprehensive
community health care options.

I look forward to a favorable consideration of this legislation.
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